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Congratulation message from the 
president of the WFTU 
 
 
 
Comrade Muhammad Shaaban Azzouz, president of the World Federation of Trade Unions, send 
the following message to all workers. 
 
 
 
To all affiliates and friends of W.F.T.U. 
Dear comrades and friends .. 
 
 
On the occasion of the first of May the 
International Labor Day, a symbol of 
solidarity of the proletariat, I am pleased on 
behalf of the Presidency of the World 
Federation of Trade Unions and myself, that I 
send you my sincere greetings and best 
wishes, expressing the deep appreciation of 
the positions of your organization and your 
continual support of W.F.T.U. I confirm our 
commitment to deepen and strengthen our 
mutual relations based on trust and mutual 
respect and common interest in building safe 
and stable world free of exploitation and 
aggression. 
 We appreciate and value the 
successes your organization at the level of 

development of your country and your plans 
to continue the policy of friendship and 
cooperation with all peoples and workers of 
the world. We highly appreciate your plans in 
the face of policies and schemes of 
imperialism and colonial seeking to escalate 
the arms race and eliminate the achievements 
and gains of the working class, especially in 
the struggle against the Zionist colonial racial 
project. 
 We greet you and wish you and your 
workers and the people further progress and 
prosperity. 
 Long lives solidarity between the 
militant workers of the world!

 
 
 Muhammad Shaaban Azzouz 
 President of the World Federation of Trade Unions 
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